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2022 Graduation

Nolan Smith ’22, Ehku Say ’22, Phoenix Marrero ’33, and Lance Pierie ’22Madison Hensley ’22, Reese Ragland ’22, and Lucy Traupman ’33

Eris Kincaid ’22 and Shanti Satran’22 Zyan Patel ’33 and Sashi Levein ’22 Gilly Rich ’33, Elise Goldstein ’22, Brianna 
Doggett ’22, and Blake Barr-Pulliam ’33

Calder Beasley ’22, Ben Robello ’22, and Finley Lowe ’22Hattaway Butler ’22, Elise Goldstein ’22, Elliott Abbott ’22, and Kate Jones ’22
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The Bulletin is a publication for the 
Collegiate Community and is produced 
three times a year. Information 
and photographs submitted for the 
publication should be sent to 
the following:

Louisville Collegiate School
Attn: The Bulletin
2427 Glenmary Avenue
Louisville, KY 40204
502.479.0340
info@louisvillecollegiate.org

Ange Chatham
Director of Communications & Marketing

Stephanie Disney
Director of Advancement

Catherine Gatewood Easley ‘02
Alumni Relations & Events Coordinator

Mandy Helton
Assistant Director of Advancement

Todd Hinton
Gifts Coordinator

Angela Shoemaker
Visual Content Specialist

Special thanks to our contributing writers: 
Dr. Tiffany Bridgewater, Clay Gahan 
and Molly Prince.
 

Note to Alumni Parents:
If this issue of The Bulletin is addressed 
to your LCS graduate who no longer 
resides at your home, please notify Todd 
Hinton, Gifts Coordinator, at thinton@
louisvillecollegiate.org or 502.479.0344.
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Dear Collegiate Community,

In May, we held our 106th commencement ceremony and celebrated 68 
seniors who represented the largest graduating class to date from Louisville 
Collegiate School. Collegiate has grown significantly over the years, but 
our commitment to providing an excellent independent school education 
remains the same. Our faculty and staff have increased to accommodate our 
growth while maintaining a 7:1 student-teacher ratio and small class sizes.  
As I begin my fourth year as the Head of School, I am honored and grateful 
to be a part of the Collegiate community and its storied history. 

This past school year, we celebrated and hosted as many events in person 
as possible. We hosted the 60th running of the Kindergarten Derby, one of 
Collegiate’s most treasured traditions, and welcomed back past winners 
and kindergarten teachers. Our campus was filled with families, students, 
alumni, faculty, and staff cheering on our kindergarten jockeys. This 
tradition is just one of the many community events that make Collegiate a 
special place.

The class of 2022 had fourteen “lifers,” 12 legacy students, and countless 
successes in the classrooms and on the playing fields and stage. They are 
matriculating to 51 different colleges and universities in 24 states and the 
District of Columbia. We are proud of how they persevered throughout 
the pandemic. Please join me in officially welcoming them to our Alumni 
Association!

In August, we will welcome nearly 780 students to campus with excitement 
and anticipation for another great school year. We will continue focusing 
on diversity, equity, and inclusion initiatives (see page 8), expanding our 
community wellness series, and delivering a whole-child education. We 
remain determined for Collegiate to be the healthiest place for students to 
grow up and are devoted to building a school culture where every member 
of the community feels like they belong.

Please plan to join us at one of our upcoming events this fall. In September, 
we will host our Reunion Weekend for Alumni, Homecoming at Champions 
Trace on our new turf field, and parent gatherings for everyone to come 
together, celebrate, and welcome new families to the Collegiate community. 
Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment to Collegiate.

With appreciation,



A R O U N D

COLLEGIATE

 Summer 2022  5

Class of 2022 Matriculations

Congratulations

Class of 2022!

Class of 2022!

American University, Arizona State University, Bellarmine University, Berea College, Berklee College 
of Music, Bluegrass Community and Technical College, Boston University, Carleton College, College of 
William and Mary, Dartmouth College, DePauw University, Dickinson College, Florida State University, 
Georgetown University, Heidelberg University, Illinois Institute of Technology, Indiana University 
Bloomington, Lehigh University, Loyola University Chicago, Miami University, Michigan State University, 
Middlebury College, North Carolina State University, Northeastern University, Northwestern University, 
Purdue University, San Diego State University, Savannah College of Art and Design, St. Lawrence 
University, The College of Wooster, The Ohio State University, The Pennsylvania State University, 
The University of Alabama, Transylvania University, Trinity College, Tulane University, University of 
Cincinnati, University of Georgia, University of Kentucky, University of Richmond, University of Tennessee, 
University of Vermont, University of Wisconsin, Vanderbilt University, Vassar College, Virginia Tech, Wake 
Forest University, Washington University in St. Louis, Wofford College, Xavier University

ROW 1 (pictured l-r): Piero Ysisola, Ben Pierie, Ehku Say, Hannah Clay Henry, Elliott Abbott, Kate Jones, Ellie 
Scheinler, Caroline Brent, Maddy White, Parker Beneke, Sebastian Sanchez, Calder Beasley

ROW 2 (pictured l-r): Will Cunningham, Lance Pierie, Madison Hensley, Elise Goldstein, Brianna Doggett, 
Caroline Mercer, Lucy McLaughlin, Maya Surrenti, Kate Henderson, Hattaway Butler, Anna Chung, Jayne 
Bishop, Margaret Millar, Jules McGuire, Ben Robello, Nick Gunnell

ROW 3 (pictured l-r): Jaxon Zale, Zander Scott, Maddox Jung, Olivia Melo, Finley Lowe, Eris Kincaid, Reese 
Ragland, Emma Troost, Shanti Satran, Grace Blom, Alice Lococo, Nina Coomes, Keith Brown, Sashi Levein, 
Luke Bowman

ROW 4 (pictured l-r): Brendan Moriarty, Max Jamie, Nate Beasley, Jack Salamon, 
Spencer Shull, Michael Bush, Haris Smailhodzic, Joey Haufe, Grayson Doninger, 
Andrew Robello, Tommy Fitzgerald, Barton Ritchay

ROW 5 (pictured l-r): Matt Carter, Jack Hoskins-Harris, Nolan Smith, Daniel 
Roggenkamp, Jim Reily, William Robbins, Alioune Gaye, Will Thacker, Aiden 
White, Jack Kremer, Marc Warren, Zacaria Nouri, Parker Adams
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“Adversity strengthens the foundation.” Though 
thousands of years old, the words of this Japanese 
proverb somehow seem inspired by Collegiate’s 
class of 2022. Since the first weeks of their ninth-
grade year, teachers have 
described the diverse group 
as positive, tight-knit, and 
tenacious. As freshmen, they 
hosted legendary Secret 
Santa exchanges, sponsored 
a record-setting Pizza Bingo 
night, and supported their 
classmates in every play, 
game, and concert that came 
their way. As a faculty, we 
marveled at their enthusiasm. 
We also wondered how their 
desire to support one another 
would grow in the coming 
years of high school, when 
they would have their turn 
as the starring actor, starting 
player, or lead singer. But 
in their sophomore year, the 
global pandemic created 
circumstances where school 
plays went unproduced, games unplayed, and 
concerts fell silent. While those facts would sadden 
many bright faces, the class of 2022 would remain 
undeterred.

The challenges of virtual learning, social distancing, 
and canceled arts and sports seasons only pushed 
the class of 2022 to strengthen their commitment to 
hope, growth, and one another. During the height 
of COVID, when the students were isolated almost 
entirely at home, the class of 2022 still found ways 
to connect and grow. Students wrote music, filled 
sketchbooks, took up endurance sports, learned to 
code, picked up knitting, tutored online, cared for 
grandparents, and worked in childcare centers so 
parents in essential jobs could get to work. On any 
given Zoom, it was a joy to ask them, “What have 
you been up to?” because we knew they would 
inspire us with their answers. In so many ways, the 
class of 2022 showed us that being apart physically 
did not have to mean being separated as friends or 
classmates.

When we returned to in-person learning, this group 
reinvested themselves deeply. Four students earned 
the distinction of National Merit Scholar, 19 earned 
AP Scholar recognition, and over 85% earned some 

Collegiate Celebrates the Class of 2022
By Molly Price, Co-Director of College Counseling

form of merit scholarship. On academic teams, 
the class helped set records, with the Mock Trial 
Team not only making it to state competition but 
also placing seventh overall. Not to be outdone, 
the Robotics Team won their region and competed 

in the World Robotics Competition, placing 44th 
out of 168 teams. On the sports fields, our seniors 
helped pilot a brand new team to the Squash 
National Tournament (first-ever school team from 
Kentucky to compete at Nationals), led the Titan 
Lacrosse Team to be voted Most-Improved in 
Kentucky, and inspired the Amazon Track Team to 
win their region and place fifth in state. So many 
of our students leading those teams also served 
as beacons in our arts scene, where our seniors 
produced, staged, and performed several theatre 
productions and vocal and strings concerts, despite 
the challenges COVID posed in doing so. As senior 
Emma Troost shared, “COVID created a lot of 
obstacles for us. In the end, those obstacles may 
have been one of the factors which helped to create 
the tight-knit community that I am so lucky to 
have been a part of this year.” In every venue, our 
seniors set a standard of dedication and purpose. 
And while so many details of these activities 
had changed (students sang in the musical with 
masks, athletes played games without fans in the 
stands, and academic teams sometimes competed 
online), our students’ care for one another and 
tenacious commitment to the given endeavor only 
strengthened. 

The Bulletin
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Those strengths will follow the class of 2022 as they 
begin their next chapter in college. Our 68 seniors 
(the largest class in Collegiate 
history) submitted 450 
applications to 173 different 
colleges and universities. The 
members of the class of 2022 
will matriculate to 50 different 
colleges and universities 
in 24 states and the District 
of Columbia. Five students 
will play intercollegiate 
athletics, which is particularly 
impressive, as they could only 
share details of limited playing 
time with recruiting coaches, 
and were competing for 
spots on teams with current 
college athletes granted a fifth year of eligibility. 
Several students will matriculate to art and music 
colleges, which inspires us as we know that 
COVID limited their access to studios, rehearsals, 
and live performances. Whether studying the arts, 
sciences, business, language, or engineering, every 
member of the class of 2022 will carry with them 
the compassion, honor, respect, and deep sense of 

responsibility to their class that they formed in their 
years at Collegiate.  

As their college counselors, 
we can only marvel at this 
class’s sincere and abiding 
focus on finding a college or 
university that compliments 
their strengths, supports their 
goals, and underscores their 
values. This focus required deep 
introspection, which we were 
so honored they would share 
with us. Hearing the insights of 
these young women and men 
on their growth throughout 
high school, as well as their 
hopes to positively impact the 

communities they join, brought tears to our eyes, 
smiles to our faces, and hope to our hearts. We are so 
grateful for all they have inside of them and all we 
know they will share with the world.

Congratulations, class of 2022. You are wise, caring, 
a force of nature, and in our hearts forever!

COVID created a lot of 
obstacles for us. In the end, 
those obstacles may have 
been one of the factors which 
helped to create the tight-
knit community that I am so 
lucky to have been a part of 
this year.
                         - Emma Troost ’22

“

”

Congratulations to the following graduates (pictured below l-r) who have committed to play intercollegiate 
athletics next year. We are proud of your commitment and wish you the best of luck in college!

Five Graduates to Participate in Intercollegiate Athletics

REESE RAGLAND
Tulane University
Cross Country and Track & Field

XANDER SCOTT
St. Lawrence University
Squash

MARGARET MILLAR
Transylvania University
Eventing

KEITH BROWN
Heidelberg University
Basketball

CAROLINE MERCER
Vanderbilt University
Swimming

 Summer 2022  
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Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion:
Partnerships Throughout the Community
By Dr. Tiffany Bridgewater, Head of Lower School & Director of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion

We have journeyed through another school year 
living through lots of shifts and changes and with 
a sense of anticipation of refocusing on what we do 
best – nurturing and developing young hearts and 
minds. With the continued impact of the Coronavirus 
pandemic and social and cultural unrest in many 
states across the country, a primary goal this year 
was to continue to create a safe space for our students 
to fully express and embrace their individual 
identities in a collective environment. To accomplish 
this goal, we looked for additional opportunities 
inside and outside the classroom for students to 
both see themselves (mirror) and to reflect who 
they are (window) in our community. The use of 
“windows and mirrors” as an approach to support 
the creation of inclusive classrooms was created by 
the founding co-director of The National SEED Project 
(Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity), Emily 
Style, in 1988. Her seminal metaphor is still used in 
schools today to help educators better understand 
that students and teachers need to see others and 
themselves in the curriculum and in the classroom.    

To begin the school year, I asked the faculty to 
critically look at the spaces where our students spend 
five days a week and consider how our learning 
spaces can reflect the cultures and traditions of 
our students while shining a light on all aspects of 
diversity. Realizing this was a process that would 
evolve throughout the year as teachers connected 
with and learned about their students, it was 
amazing to hear from teachers about how students 
seeing themselves in their classrooms improved the 
community within the classroom. 

The faculty also helped to further the work that we’ve 
been doing to better address the question of inclusion 
and accessibility for all Collegiate students and 
families. During one of our professional development 
morning meetings, 10 awesome faculty facilitators 
joined me in conducting small group workshops 
that focused on several rites and rituals related to 
family gatherings. I asked faculty to consider who 
might feel unintentionally excluded from school 
gatherings and how we work to include everyone. 
During discussions, faculty considered things like 
transportation issues, what to wear to an event and 

when it started, 
additional financial 
costs beyond tuition, 
or whether there 
should be virtual 
options for families. 
They examined many 
ways we currently 
bring families 
together and how 
we might continue 
to look at rituals to 
build greater access 
for community 
members from all backgrounds and experiences. 
This question is not only a Collegiate one. It is a 
growing question for independent schools locally 
and nationally – how to meaningfully build access 
to all community members? 

Regardless of the questions we face as a school 
community, doing meaningful equity work is 
central to our mission. Our commitment to creating 
an inclusive community that nourishes students 
and families from all backgrounds and perspectives 
sets us apart. Below are a few highlights of ongoing 
initiatives from the year.

Student Affinity Group Work at LCS 
Once again, Upper School students led the way in 
the work to provide affinity group spaces in the 
Upper School: GSA (Gender Sexuality Alliance), 
the BSU (Black Student Union), and Feminist Club. 
Each year, student affinity groups lead activities to 
highlight and celebrate cultural heritage months. 

The GSA has had Pride Week celebrations annually 
since 2014. This year’s Pride Day meeting included 
speakers from the Fairness Campaign, ACLU, and 
a panel of Upper School students and teachers. Our 
Pride celebration highlighted students and teachers 
who identify as LGBTQ+ and a message of “You 
Are Not Alone!” Nearly 100 faculty and staff had a 
picture taken holding a sign with our theme! The 
GSA has seen increased student involvement and 
now has an off-shoot club, the GSA-S, a social group 
for students who identify as LGBTQ+.
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This year, the BSU focused on acts of service 
highlighting Black Americans who used their 
financial successes to give back to the Black 
community, 
especially 
activists who 
have given 
back to support 
historically 
black colleges 
and universities. 
The BSU created 
a webpage to 
honor local and national black business people 
throughout February. During February, BSU 
students volunteered at Gilda’s Club. They also 
donated bake sale proceeds to Gilda’s Club to 
support three art projects for twenty of Gilda’s Club 
members. 

The Feminist Club’s presentation, during Women’s 
History Month, included a panel of students and 
faculty who highlighted the importance of gender 
equality for a sustainable future. Panel members 
shared personal stories of influential women in 
their lives. The panel also celebrated this year’s 
International Women’s Day theme, “Break the 
Bias.” 

Although each group has a singular focus, they 
work together to support each other under the 
umbrella of The Equality Coalition. 

Diversity Reading
This summer, faculty and staff, the Parents 
Association Board, and the Board of Trustees 
Diversity Steering Committee are all reading a 
diversity-related book. Titles were chosen based on 
three NAIS cultural identifiers; race, poverty, and 
gender identity/expression. Thematically, these 
titles also deal with intersectionality, isolation, 
assimilation, and what it means to be different, 
especially for school-age students. Summer reading 
titles are: 

•	 George by Alex Gino
•	 A Hope in the Unseen: An American Odyssey from 

the Inner City to the Ivy League by Ron Suskind
•	 Mindful of Race: Transforming Racism from the 

Inside Out by Ruth King 
•	 Together: The Healing Power of Human Connection 

in a Sometimes Lonely World by Vivek H. Murthy, 
M.D.

As SEED (Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity) 
members continue to develop/expand their 
cultural competence, we also examined themes of 
intersectionality involving the history of race in 
America, gender, poverty, and the study of immigrant 
culture. George and A Hope in the Unseen were read 
by the SEED group this year and Stamped from the 
Beginning: The Definitive History of Racist Ideas in 
America by Ibram X. Kendi and Free Lunch by Rex 
Ogle. 

Partnerships Throughout the Community
Finally, none of this is possible without the help 
and support of faculty and parents. Thank you, 
Tori Sachtleben, Lower School Librarian and Sara 
Franks, Director of Library Services for the inaugural 
Diversity Read-In in the fall. It was wonderful to see 
such a rich diversity of book choices by students and 
faculty. Thank you for providing a steady supply 
of diverse titles in our libraries and classrooms for 
faculty to use with their students. It was great to 
once again team with Dr. Sowell to co-teach another 
seminal text, Invisible Man by Ralph Ellison. I also 
appreciate the support of Kelly Estep, Parents 
Association President, and the Parent Association 
Diversity Liaisons as we continue to discuss 
accessibility for all families. While I can’t include 
everyone by name, please know that I appreciate all 
of the partners who work alongside me in this work 
every day. Thank you Collegiate Community! 

For more informaton on 
Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion, click on the QR code 
to visit our website!

Thank you, Faculty and Staff
Collegiate would like to thank the following 
members of our faculty and staff for 
their commitment and service to the LCS 
community. We will miss you next year!

TIM GRAY

JANICE JONES*

* Retiring, see page 14

MANUEL NIETO

ERIN STALEY
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“The Year of Now” was the theme chosen by 
Collegiate’s Student Senate for 2021-2022. This 
declaration is entirely fitting for a group of young 
people who have experienced a different childhood 
over the past two years than they (or anyone) had 
expected. 

Schools are poorly positioned to embrace Carpe 
Diem as a day-to-day guidepost. Preparation for the 
future is built into the very fabric of what schools 
are. There is, of course, the overarching awareness 
of the preparation for things like college, adult life, 
and lifelong learning, but there is also attention to 
the daily decisions that lead to incremental growth. 
Much of school is sequential and incremental; each 
lesson is designed to cultivate an understanding that 
will be built upon and used in the days to follow. 
Further, “living in the now” for a six-year-old 
rarely looks like working on handwriting skills, nor 
does it look like doing unit conversions in Middle 
School or rehearsing a scene for the fifteenth time 
for an upcoming play. We know these accumulated, 
unglamorous efforts are important parts of education, 
which is why “The Year of Now’’ both made perfect 
sense and offered us all a good challenge. 

While we enjoyed the 
opportunities to get back 
to “normal” that this 
year offered, “The Year of 
Now” also reminded us 
to embrace the moment 
and unique opportunities 
before us that we are 
all too aware are not 
guaranteed. When we got 
a chance to bring a parent 
on campus to fly drones 
with our JK students 
to teach them about 
cool new avenues for 
photography (and fun), 
we jumped at the chance. 
We excitedly welcomed horse trainer Brad Cox P’34 
on campus to visit with the Kindergarten students 
before they ran in the 60th Kindergarten Derby. 
The full return to the senior and first-grade buddy 
program, after two years of restricted, abbreviated 
experiences, was a magical gift as well. This special 
relationship is one that we look forward to witnessing 
each year from Convocation to Commencement 

Preparing for the Future, Seizing Today
By Clay Gahan, Dean of Faculty, Chair of English Department

and, in the business of whole-child education, it is 
a relationship that offers invaluable moments that 
crystalize what we as a school are about. 

The same Carpe Diem spirit went into the fourth 
graders going fishing with Olmstead Parks and all of 
the fifth-grade teachers coming together to support an 
amazing culminating arts celebration,”Finding Home.” 
Weather reports looked dreadful for an excursion to 
Bradford Woods; the sixth grade went anyway and had 
a great time splashing in creeks and testing limits on 
the tower. We had not fielded an Academic Worldquest 
Team since before the pandemic, but this year, a 
talented group of ninth and tenth graders jumped 
on the opportunity to compete, won the regional 
competition, and traveled to Nationals in D.C. The 
Mock Trial seized every opportunity to practice, and it 
paid off with a deep run in the state tournament. The 
Upper School Robotics Team won State for the second 
year in a row and immediately made the decision 
to push themselves even harder than they ever had 
before and give it their best in Houston at the World 
Championships, ultimately finishing in the top 50.

None of this happens in isolation. Collegiate is a deeply 
interconnected place; every time we seize the day 
to dive into these opportunities, other teachers and 
students work to support each other and make these 
possible. Families changed work schedules, and seniors 
paused college applications to make time for buddies 
to enjoy one another. Eight-grade advisers gave up 
lunches and early mornings to redesign and draft new 
feedback methods for the ME Projects. Performing Arts 
Director Sharon Kinnison worked double-time to lead 
tech weeks for both the Middle School play and the 
Upper School musical at the same time so students in 
Mock Trial could still participate in Legally Blonde. 
The Robotics coaches and Chris Lerner rearranged 
long-published schedules in order to support students 
involved in both Robotics and the Strings Concert. 

It’s all worth it, of course. The value of education is 
immeasurable, but so is the unique exhilaration of being 
a child and celebrating the now. We work hard to honor 
both at Louisville Collegiate School, and this year we as 
a school have challenged ourselves, at the impassioned 
urgings of our student leaders, to be ready to seize the 
day. The end result was dynamic learning, energized 
teamwork, and magnified joy. 

Faculty Leaving

Horse trainer Brad Cox with his son 
Brodie Cox ’34.
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Collegiate Remembers Helen Kent Longley
The entire Collegiate community honors the legacy of former Collegiate faculty 
member Helen Kent Longley, who passed away in Colorado on April 5, just 12 
days short of her 100th birthday. 
	
Mrs. Longley taught history and humanities at Collegiate from 1963-1989 and 
is revered by generations of students. She taught everything from Ancient and 
Medieval History, to Modern European and American History,  to current events, 
and chaired the History department. Mrs. Longley started the Advanced Placement 
program and was a valued mentor to her fellow teachers, later serving on 
Collegiate’s Board of Trustees. Upon her retirement in 1989, the Board of Trustees 
established the Helen Kent Longley Chair for Distinguished Teaching, which is 
awarded to a faculty member at Commencement every other year. As recently as 
2018, the Alumni Association celebrated her legacy by making her the first recipient 
of the Faculty and Staff Legacy Award.

When Collegiate announced Mrs. Longley’s passing, we were overwhelmed with the 
response from alumni and former faculty who generously shared their remembrances 
for The Bulletin and to be shared with Mrs. Longley’s family, including daughter Gillian 
Longley ’69. Selected excerpts are below, please click the QR code to read all of them. 

Mrs. Longley was the most inspiring, compassionate teacher I ever had. She never showed favoritism 
and treated the ‘A’ student the same as the ‘C’ student. Mrs. Longley wrote my recommendation letter 
to Syracuse University and I credit her for my acceptance. In her wonderful way, she boosted my 
confidence and I will never forget her for her many kindnesses. -Mona Tate Powell ’65

Mrs. Longley was one of a handful of impactful teachers I had at Collegiate during the 1960s. I’ve never 
forgotten her approach to studying history through examination of GERMS (Government, Economics, 
Religion, Military, Social).  -Beverly Lang Pierce ’70

I was saddened to see the note of Mrs. Longley’s death, but I know that her legacy lives on. She taught 
me history and also how to think historically. And as a history teacher, I am now doing the same for my 
students. I teach 10th-12th graders. I teach them about GERMS and how to analyze primary source 
documents. The students at my school think everyone learns about GERMS, and when I explain that it’s 
a special thing that I learned from my 10th-grade history teacher and that I continued to use all the way 
through my doctoral program, they are amazed. Mrs. Longley taught me to cite my sources, so I always 
give credit to her when I present GERMS to my 10th graders. I will feel her with me in class today. 
Mrs. Longley, today I’m teaching about the Crusades, and I will be using primary source documents 
reflecting diverse perspectives of the events. -Minna Ziskind ’88

I am deeply saddened at the passing of such an outstanding educator and human being. It was a true 
privilege to work with her in her role as a Collegiate trustee. She set such a wonderful example not only 
for students but also for adults. She will always have a special place in my heart and mind - she was an 
exemplar and an inspiration. -Ted Hill, Former Head of School

Remembering Helen Kent Longley
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Collegiate Honors Students and Faculty at
Honors Day Ceremonies and Graduation

GRADUATION DAY
The Katherine McCracken Davis 		  Ashley Dykes
   Distinguished Teaching Chair Award
Helen Kent Longley Chair for		  Beth Ewen
   Distinguished Teaching 
Alumni School Spirit Prize		  Calder Beasley ’22
William M. Street Head of			   Lucy McLaughlin ’22
   School Award
Speed Medal				    Calder Beasley ’22

UPPER SCHOOL
BOOK AWARDS
University of Louisville Yarmuth		  Maggie Tomaszewski ’23
   Book Award 
University of Michigan Book Award	 Jeffrey McAtee ’23
Rhodes College Book Award		  Kaeli Chablal ’23
Washington and Lee Book Award		 Woodford Ragland ’23
UVA -  Jefferson Book Award		  Jacob Grissom ’23
Yale Book Award			   Eva Shannon ’23
Princeton University Book Award		 David Kaplan ’23
Harvard/Radcliffe Prize Book Award	 Laine Lloyd ’23			 
					     Skylar Stanley ’23
ENGLISH
Ninth Grade English Award		  Elizabeth Cantrell ’25 
Tenth Grade English Award		  Caroline Soergel ’24
Eleventh Grade English Award		  Jacob Grissom ’23
Twelfth Grade English Award	 	 Emma Troost ’22
Flexner Creative Writing Award		  Calder Beasley ’22
Henry Septimus Gray Speech Award	 Lucy McLaughlin ’22

FINE ARTS	
The Campbell Drama Award		  Emma Troost ’22
Wendy MacLean Bell Music Award	 Hannah Clay Henry ’22
Class of 1932 Art Prize			   Gracie Blom ’22
					     Tommy Fitzgerald ’22
Instrumental Music Award		  Olivia Melo ’22
					     Eris Kincaid ’22
HISTORY	 						    
Ninth Grade History Prize		  Evi Heilman ’25		
Tenth Grade History Prize		  Isabella Alvarez ’24		
United States History Prize		  Zacaria Nouri ’22		
US History Scholar Award		  Finley Lowe ’22	

MATHEMATICS	 						    
Ninth Grade Math Award		  Ashley Kara ’25 
					     James Marshall ’25		
Tenth Grade Math Award		  Audrey Weinberg ’24
					     Carter Latham ’24		
Eleventh Grade Math Award		  Skylar Stanley ’23		
					     Jeffrey McAtee ’23		

In May, Collegiate celebrated and honored students and faculty 
achievements at each divisions Honors Day and Commencement 
ceremonies. Please join us in congratulating the following award recipients.

				  
Twelfth Grade Math Award		  Maya Surrenti ’22
					     Haris Smailhodzic ’22
Stern Medal:				  
Calder Beasley ’22, Nate Beasley ’22, Jack Hoskins-Harris ’22, 
Zacaria Nouri ’22, Joey Haufe ’22, Michael Bush ’22		
				  
SCIENCE							     
Honors Biology Award 			   Olivia Wolfe ’25		
Honors Chemistry Award		  Ashley Kara ’25		
Physics Award				    David Kaplan ’23	
Bausch and Lomb Science Medal 		  Skylar Stanley ’23	
Upper School Science Award		  Nate Beasley ’22		
					   
WORLD LANGUAGE					   
Upper School French Award		  Jack Hoskins- Harris ’22	
Upper School Spanish Award		  Maya Surrenti ’22	
Anne Prince Award			   Zacaria Nouri ’22	
	
SPECIAL AWARDS & RECOGNITION
Marilyn Foulke Community		  Shanti Satran ’22 
   Service Award    		
Collegiate Guild Recognition		  Laine Lloyd ’22 
					     David Kaplan ’23 
Inner Fire Award			   Rachel Disney ’24 
The Burgess Davis Sportsmanship Award	 Anna Chung ’22 
Alumni Association Athletic Award	 Reese Ragland ’22 
					     Michael Bush ’22 
Iron Amazon/Titan:
Calder Beasley ’22, Michael Bush ’22, Nina Coomes ’22, 
Brianna Doggett ’22, Finley Lowe ’22, Jules McGuire ’22, 
Brendan Moriarty ’22, Reese Ragland ’22, Jim Reily ’22, Barton 
Ritchay ’22, Haris Smailhodzic ’22

Lee Davis International Studies Award	 Haris Smailhodzic ’22
The John A. McCarthy Prize		  Anna Chung ’22
Carolyn Morgan Spirit of			  Emma Troost ’22
   Creativity Award	
Lampton Cup    			   Nate Beasley ’22
Class of 1986 Award        		  Jayne Bishop ’22
The MacKelcan Award			   Jack Hoskins-Harris ’22

Award recipients: Calder Beasley ’22 and Lucy 
McLaughlin ’22.
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Upcoming Events
BACK-TO-SCHOOL PARENT GATHERING
August 11, 5:30 p.m.

NEW PARENT ORIENTATION
August 11, 6:30 p.m.

PARENTS ASSOCIATION
USED UNIFORM SALE
August 12, 8:00 - 11:00 a.m.

NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION
August 12, 9:00 - 10:00 a.m.

OPEN CAMPUS - ALL DIVISIONS
August 12, 10:00 - 11:00 a.m.

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL
August 16, 8:00 a.m.

CONVOCATION & PICTURE DAY
August 19, 2:00 p.m.

FAMILIES OF SUDENTS OF COLOR GATHERING
August 21, 1:00-3:00 p.m.

HOMECOMING WEEKEND
September 16-17

For a complete list of upcoming events, visit
louisvillecollegiate.org.
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MIDDLE SCHOOL
English Award				    Eloise Eirich ’26
Louis McGalliard Smith			   Aliya Nasim ’26
   Writing Award		
Sarah Kelly Beard Prize for		  Ruby Miguel ’26
   Creative Writing
Art Award				    Ruby Miguel ’26
Drama Award				    Alexis Lerner ’26
Young Artist Award			   Taylor Wozniak ’26
					     Harper Jochim ’26
Dorothy S. Gilsdorf Vocal Music Award	 James Gurley ’26
					     Isabela Nibur ’26
MS Instrumental Music Award		  Rosie Miller ’26
French Prize				    Jacob Holzer ’26
Spanish Prize				    Ryan Emery ’26
Mary Rodes Nash History Award		 Miles Webb ’26
Lucille Edwards Crosby			   Lillian Chung ’26
   Middle School Mathematics Award 	
Mathematics Award			   Alex Makdah ’26
Science Award				    Brendan Corbett ’26
Gaunt Cup 6th grade			   Sophia Lee ’28
					     Eliot Gatton ’28		
Athletic 7th grade			   Margaret Dulaney ’27
					     Thomas Lewis ’27
Athletic 8th grade			   Naomi Fields ’26
					     James Gurley ’26	
Character & Citizenship/5th		  Evie Ewen ’29
					     Tilly Maynard ’29
Character & Citizenship/6th		  Will Gahan ’28
					     Kiele Reichenbach ’28
Character & Citizenship/7th		  Jamie Lombardo ’27 	
					     Ada Sillings ’27
Character & Citizenship/8th		  Bella Zamanian ’26 	
					     Miles Webb ’26
MS Effort and Achievement		  Hayat Ahmed ’26
Most Improved Student Award		  Brooklynn Haraden ’26
MS Student Progress Award, 5th		  Judah Gladstein ’29
MS Progress Award, 6th			   Charlotte Ruschell ’28
MS Student Progress Award, 7th		  Akur Ajack ’27
The Leonardo da Vinci Award, 5th	 Kayla Holzer ’29		
					     Halle Schuster ’29	
John Herzfeld Award			   Elina Sulkowski ’27
Arnold E. Holtberg Award		  Eliza Martin ’26
The Elizabeth Stirling Tate Award		 Lillian Chung ’26
Alumni School Spirit Prize		  Rosie Miller ’26
William M. Street Head of School Award	 Jacob Holzer ’26

LOWER SCHOOL
Ms. Beasley’s Cornerstone Award 		  Cara Yao ’30
Mrs. Boxberger’s Cornerstone Award 	 Elizabeth Dietz ’30
Ms. Munizaga’s Cornerstone Award	 Elliot Swaminathan ’30
The Alumnae School Spirit Prize		  Giulia Vemuri ’30
William M. Street Head of School Award	 Thomas Paramore ’30

Rosie Miller ’26 accepts the Alumni School Spirit Prize award.
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Thank you, Janice Jones - We will miss you!
By Leanna Richardson ’11, daughter of Janice Jones and second-grade teacher at Collegiate

Former Kindergarten Derby winners (pictured l-r): Lisa Shields 
'91, Cole Asher '92, Louisa Rietze Lewandowski '90, Conley 
Farmer '33, Lisa Watkins, Tiffany Sulzer, Miles McClure '27, 
Susan Maxwell, Nathan Green '32, Hugh Madison '09, and 
Katie Bickel Booker '06.

Collegiate Celebrates the 60th Kindergarten Derby
On May 5, Collegiate hosted the 60th running of the Kindergarten Derby. The event is one of Collegiate’s 
most treasured traditions. To commemorate the 60th Kindergarten Derby, former faculty members and past 
winners were invited to be the grand marshalls of the “Pegasus Parade” preceding the race. Former faculty 
members in attendance were Susan Maxwell, Barbara Buddeke Ogden, Tiffany Sulzer, and Lisa Watkins.

A special congratulations to all of our kindergarten jockeys for a fun and festive running of the 60th 
Kindergarten Derby.

Congratulations to our winners: First Place - Baxter Dobbins ’34, aboard Smile Happy; Second Place - 
Brodie Cox ’34, aboard Zozos; and Third Place - Landyn Scott ’34 aboard Epicenter.

Pictured (l-r): Paul Ogden, Megan Hoskins 
’94, Lisa Watkins, Tiffany Sulzer, Betsy and 
Simon Stern, Barbara Buddeke Ogden, and 
Melissa Martin.

Winner Baxter Dobbins ’34 and Dr. Rob 
Macrae

Janice Jones began working at Collegiate on December 27, 
1982. She was here during Collegiate’s transition to a fully 
co-ed school led by then Head of School Chip MacKelcan. 
Janice began her career at Collegiate as a Business Office 
staff member. Her duties included student billing, 
accounts receivable, accounts payable, and investments. 
When Janice started working in the Business Office, it 
was located upstairs in the Lower School house. She was 
in the Business Office before they even had computers! 
Everything was handwritten, filed, and organized. This 
is probably how the Advancement Office discovered her 
hidden handwriting talents. She hand addresses most 
Advancement Offices invitations, mailings; you name it.

After her time in the Business Office, Janice worked in 
Athletics as a secretary. The Athletic office was located 
in Tropus-the current Gilda’s Club. She enjoyed her time 
in Athletics because she was once a high school athlete 
herself. Jones often said that the best part about working in 
athletics was getting to know the students.

She has greeted and assisted others 
in the front office for the past several 
years. She is that bright smiling face 
students, faculty, alumni, parents, 
and prospective families see when 
they walk through the door. She 
knows our mailman and delivery 
people by name. Her work does 
not stop at her desk. She volunteers 
whenever needed and always volunteered to work special 
events such as the Gala. Families love seeing her around 
campus at games and events.

Janice Jones is the beautiful voice of Collegiate. She is the 
first voice you hear when you call. No matter what the call 
is, Janice is ready to answer it. She has this keen ability to 
stay calm during any situation. Jones has the energy to let 
you know Collegiate is a safe and caring place. Thank you 
for dedicating 39 years to Collegiate and spreading positivity 
within our community. We wish you a great retirement! 

The Bulletin
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Dear Fellow Alumni,
 
I’m excited to begin the 2022-2023 school year leading the LCS Alumni Association. 
I graduated in 2003 and both of my children, Emma ’34 and Charlotte ’36, are 
currently attending Collegiate. My wife, Sarah, also teaches sixth-grade math. We are 
proud to be all in for Collegiate!
 
I am honored to follow in Megan Hoskins’ footsteps and continue the positive 
momentum that she has generated during her eight years leading the Alumni 
Association. Megan has been dedicated to expanding the impact of the Alumni 
Association to include alumni who live beyond the borders of Louisville. If there’s 
one thing that we’ve learned from the pandemic, it’s that we can successfully 
engage with one another virtually. I’m committed to continuing to take advantage 
of available technology, like Zoom, and finding new ways that alumni can connect 
from near and far. 
 
I’d also like to take this opportunity to recognize the board members that are stepping down this year. 
They have been an integral part of the school and Alumni Association. Thank you for being such engaged 
members of the Collegiate community and for your continued support!
 
Collis Hancock Hillebrand ’04
Malcolm Walton Kelly ’48
Diane O’Callaghan Kirven ’76

We are also thrilled to welcome many new faces to the Alumni Association Board Members this year:
 
Emily Arensman ’02
Olivia Anderle ’17
Dr. Katie Bickel Booker ’06 
Dr. Elizabeth Doll ’03
Matt McCall ’02

At the end of the 2022 school year, we welcomed the largest graduating class in Collegiate’s history (68 in 
total!) as our newest alumni association members. We had a great panel of Collegiate connections speak to 
the class as they prepared to head off to college. We wish the class of 2022 success in their next phase.
 
Lastly, as we look forward to the upcoming school year, please save the date for the Alumni Awards Dinner 
and Reunion Weekend on September 16-17. The free awards dinner is Friday night, where we honor fellow 
alumni for their achievements, followed by homecoming games and field dedications on Saturday at the 
new turf field. We all know that the pandemic has interrupted the past few years of reunions, so we would 
love to see you and your class here to celebrate any missed milestones this fall.
 
I am looking forward to a great year and invite you to get involved or reach out if you have any ideas or 
events you would like to see happen.
 
Have a great summer!
 
With gratitude,

Mark Bowling ’03
Alumni Association President

ALUMNI
NEWS
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Dr. Angela Singla ’89
Katherine Edelen Tichenor ’56

Maggie Nugent Griesbeck ’04
Barbara Gibbs Pino ’09
Viji Rangaswami ’89
Sarah Pfeifer Vandekerckhove ’04
Dr. Jay Yepuri ’90
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
BOARD 2022-2023
Mark Bowling ’03
President

Erin Eggers Fidler ’96
Vice President

Louisa Rietze Lewandowski ’90
Treasurer

Barbara Gibbs Pino ’09
Secretary

Catherine Gatewood Easley ’02
Alumni Relations

MEMBERS
Katherine Soskins Abbott ’90
Sarah Davis Allen ’98
Emily Arensman ’02
Olivia Anderle ’17
Austin Thompson Anderton ’97
Katie Bickel Booker ’06
Dana Lucas Collins ’85
Lizzie Doll ’03
Adrienne Gallus ’13
Carey Faversham Goldstein ’90
Maggie Nugent Griesbeck ’04
Megan Hoskins ’94
Matt McCall ’02
Nora FitzGerald Meldrum ’92
Ryan Nazar ’03
Viji Rangaswami ’89
Will Rawley ’03
Mary Winston Richardson ’12
Kate Vogt Talamini ’67
Sarah Pfeifer Vandekerckhove ’04
Laurie Camp Vieth ’76
Jay Yepuri ’90

The Alumni Association Board is proud to share with our community the 
winners of our 2022 Alumni Awards and Athletic Hall of Fame Inductee. 
We hope you will join us on Friday, September 16 for our annual Alumni 
Awards in the Thornton Dining Commons. The welcome reception begins 
at 5:00 p.m. and dinner to follow at 6:30 p.m. The event is free and open to 
all alumni. Congratulations to each of these award winners!

Alumni Association Announces its 2022 
Alumni Award Winners and Athletic Hall 
of Fame Inductee

DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI AWARD - Carita Ackerly Warner ’48

Carita Ackerly Warner graduated from 
Collegiate in 1948 and has long been an 
advocate for people in need, first as a 
student and then as a community leader.

As an Upper School student, Carita 
arranged an unforgettable class visit 
to the Central State Hospital for 
the Mentally Ill and her classmates 
recognized that her empathy and interest 
would be forever committed to that 
core principle of service to others. After 
graduating from Vassar in 1952, she 
studied at the Kent School of Social Work. 

In 1955, she was awarded a scholarship 
to Vanderbilt University’s Peabody 
College where she earned a Master’s Degree in Early Childhood Education. 
She returned to Louisville and began her teaching career at Highland 
Presbyterian Church teaching Pre-Kindergarten and then first grade at 
Shaffner Elementary School. 

She married in 1956, started a family, and had three children. As a young 
mother she worked for the Louisville and Jefferson County Children’s Home 
placing children for adoption.  In 1969, she resumed full-time teaching in the 
Jefferson County Public Schools, where she taught Kindergarten with at risk 
children for 25 years until her retirement.

Carita was active in outreach programs through the Junior League, amassed 
a room full of tennis trophies, and helped start the Alice Gray Adult 
Literacy Program located at the East Broadway Goodwill Store. President 
George W. Bush bestowed the President’s Volunteer Service Award upon 
Carita Warner in recognition of her outstanding volunteer contributions 
in community service to the United States, for her work with the Adult 
Literacy Program at Goodwill. Carita became President of Metro Louisville’s 
Chapter of the Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays (PFLAG) 
Association and introduced safe areas for students in the public schools. 

COLLEGIATE
ALUMNI
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Carita has dedicated her life to various efforts to support her community.  She is a former member of the 
Board of Directors of Choices, Inc. which provides permanent supportive housing for both single houseless 
women and their families. Carita served on the Citizens Advisory Board for Mental Health for the Department 
of Psychiatry at the University of Louisville. She was the 123rd President of the Monday Afternoon Club, a 
professional organization dedicated to the intellectual stimulation of women where members research and 
present their scholarly studies to one another.

As a member of the Citizen’s Advisory Board of Kentucky Mental Health America, Carita raised $10,000 to 
initiate funding for an endowment for the University of Louisville Depression Center.  She is a Board member 
of the National Society of Colonial Dames and also served as a docent for the historic homes of Liberty Hall 
and Orlando Brown House in Frankfort, KY. 

Carita lives in Louisville with her husband, Clyde Warner. She continues to play tennis and volunteers weekly 
as a literacy tutor. She has three children, Bill Smock (Cathy Peak Smock ’74), Elizabeth Garvey (Matt), and 
Sarah Ackerly (Jay Treutel), and two grandchildren.

COLLEGIATE SERVICE AWARD - Megan Hoskins ’94

Anne Megan Hoskins attended Collegiate for 13 years, graduating in 1994. 
Megan continued her studies at Bellarmine University, receiving a B.A. 
in Psychology and a B.S. in Nursing. She earned her Masters in Nursing, 
specializing in child and adolescent psychiatry at Indiana University–Purdue 
University Indianapolis in 2002. Megan has been an Advanced Practice 
Psychiatric Nurse at The Growth Center for Counseling and Wellness since the 
center opened in 2007. Megan also serves as the clinical preceptor for Bellarmine 
graduate students in the field of psychiatric nursing, and has been a clinical 
coordinator and instructor at Bellarmine. 
 
A familiar face around campus, Megan is truly a pillar of the Collegiate 
community. As an involved alum and Parents Association board member, she 
was recruited to be on the LCS Alumni Association Board by Missy Stevens ’76, 
and immediately made an impact with her hard work and ability to engage 
others. 
 
In 2014, Megan became President of the Alumni Association and a member of the Board of Trustees. Over 
the ensuing eight years, the Alumni Association helped raise millions of dollars to upgrade our facilities 
and build new buildings. Thanks to Megan’s leadership, the Association hosted the Alumni Awards free of 
charge, updated our definition of alumni to include anyone who attended Collegiate (removing the “Associate 
Alum” designation), and hosted alumni trivia nights and golf scrambles, among many other well-attended 
events.
 
During her long and successful tenure, Megan has done some of everything. She has been on countless 
committees, including serving as the Co-Chair of Strategic Planning committee for several years, as well as 
being a member of the Advancement committee, the Centennial committee and campaign, the ISACS Alumni 
Review committee, the Accreditation committee, Mission Statement committee, and others. She developed a 
comprehensive list of Collegiate terms and traditions, worked on a program for welcoming and supporting 
new families, supported the Admission Team for open houses and new family orientations, volunteered 
countless hours in the Glenmary Shop, and been a leader on several Galas and Trivia Nights.
 
In addition to being a “Lifer” herself, Megan’s son, Jack ’22, just achieved “Lifer” status, and her younger son, 
Jude ’26, is on track to as well. 
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YOUNG ALUMNI ACHIEVEMENT AWARD - Lizzie Doll ’03

Dr. Elizabeth “Lizzie” Shelton Doll graduated from Collegiate in 2003 
after developing lifelong friendships and a love of learning. She attended 
Washington and Lee University and received a Bachelor of Science in 
Neuroscience, summa cum laude. From there, she returned home to the 
University of Louisville for medical school where she developed a passion 
for caring for children. Combining her neuroscience background and interest 
in pediatrics, she completed a five-year pediatric neurology residency at the 
University of Utah in Salt Lake City. 
 
Lizzie returned to Louisville to practice pediatric neurology with an amazing 
group with Norton Children’s Medical Group/University of Louisville School 
of Medicine, where she practices general child neurology with a focus on 
headaches. In fact, she owes her life to Norton Children’s Hospital after a 
serious lawn mower accident at the age of 4, which also impacted her desire 
to practice medicine. Additionally, after traveling abroad to India in medical 
school, she developed an interest in integrative medicine and learning about the power of the mind to heal, 
and subsequently completed an acupuncture training program through Harvard.
 
Lizzie has received awards for excellence in teaching and physician-patient communication and is a member 
of the Gold Humanism Honor Society for compassionate care. Some of her most rewarding and eye-opening 
experiences occurred in traveling to Swaziland and Kenya to deliver medical care to children. She would like 
to continue international work once her children are a bit older. 
 
Lizzie and her husband Chris have two sons, Sam and Teddy, ages three months and two years, respectively. 
She always thought being a child neurologist would prepare her for motherhood and freely admits that it 
has been a humbling but beautiful experience. She enjoys reading, cycling, and hiking and exploring in the 
mountains in her (very limited) free time.

ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME AWARD - Eleanor Martin ’03

Eleanor Martin graduated from Louisville Collegiate School in 2003. During 
her four years on the Varsity Field Hockey team, the team had an incredible 
overall record of 90-9-1. Eleanor led the team each year, amassing 71 goals, 49 
assists, and 15 defensive saves over her LCS career. She was elected Captain 
and Most Valuable Player her senior year and named to the National Field 
Hockey Coaches Association All-America First Team, National Field Hockey 
Coaches Association All-West Region First Team, and many more during her 
career. 

Eleanor excelled not only on the field hockey field but also played basketball 
and softball at Collegiate, earning accolades in both, while consistently making 
the academic honor rolls. Eleanor earned a scholarship to play hockey at the 
University of Michigan in Ann Arbor and was a co-captain of their Division I 
Field Hockey team. There she played in 67 games, started in 59, and her team 
won the Big Ten Conference Championship in 2003 and 2004, and the Big Ten 
Tournament Championships in 2004 and 2005.
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Eleanor graduated with a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Mass Communications in 2007. After college, Eleanor 
moved to Chicago and began her career in marketing, communications, and advertising. As a trained chef, 
she’s worked for a range of clients in food service and consumer packaged goods with a particular affinity 
for food, beverage, and hospitality brands.

On weekends you can find Eleanor aspiring to translate her field hockey skills to golf. She also enjoys 
playing squash or field hockey and is a member of the Chicago Field Hockey Club, where she served as 
Social Chair and Ladies’ Captain. When taking a break from sports she explores Chicago’s restaurants and 
escapes the city...always plotting a trip back to Kentucky for a visit.

FACULTY AND STAFF LEGACY AWARD - Barbara Buddeke Ogden

Mrs. Barbara Buddeke Ogden taught Kindergarten at Collegiate for nearly 30 
years and in that time, her impact on her students and the Collegiate community 
has reached far beyond the classroom. 

Some of life’s fundamental lessons are taught in Kindergarten; how to share, how 
to read, how to write, and how to put forth your best effort. Mrs. Ogden taught 
her students all of these things and reinforced them through her support outside 
of the classroom and through her example. 

Even Collegiate students who missed the opportunity of being in her class still 
garnered her admiration and support. Her support stems from her love and 
belief in the Collegiate community and the students Collegiate nurtures. This 
devotion and unwavering service is a modern rarity and a quiet blessing to 
Collegiate. 

Mrs. Ogden earned accolades throughout her career, including the Helen Kent Longley Chair for 
Distinguished Teaching in 1992, the Ashland Oil Golden Apple Achiever Award in 1990, and she was 
selected for the Teacher Leaders Class for the Center for Educational Leadership from 1993-1994. She was 
even named an honorary alumna of Louisville Collegiate School in 1988.

Mrs. Ogden went above and beyond in many ways that have withstood the test of time. Mrs. Ogden 
grew the Kindergarten Derby from a small event for the Kindergarten students and their families to the 
beloved community-wide tradition we know today. She helped create and lead the Collegiate Summer 
Camp program, serving as the Camp Director of the six-week camp that offered summer employment for 
teachers and served as a fundraiser for financial scholarships to Collegiate. She also designed the one-week 
“Interim,” a program which was an annual program for Kindergarten through fifth grade, offering a variety 
of topics utilizing the talents and interests of parents, teachers, and community leaders. 

Mrs. Ogden was not only a kindergarten teacher, but she was incredibly busy outside the classroom! She 
served as the Coach of the JV Boys Tennis, Third Grade Basketball, and the Varsity Field Hockey goalies. 
She organized fundraisers to finance international travel and tours of England for the soccer team and 
field hockey teams. She attended almost every event and was always found snapping pictures, which were 
then used for The Bulletin, Transcript, and various school communications. She has also been incredibly 
involved in the community, holding several leadership positions within the Junior League of Louisville and 
organizing countless fundraisers for worthy causes.

There are generations of students she aimed to mold into brave, thoughtful, and compassionate individuals. 
To this day, she continues to support and take an active interest in how her students are doing, making sure 
they are the best versions of themselves.
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Visit The Glenmary Shop to purchase polos, ties, physical education uniforms, and spirit wear! Shop 
online at glenmaryshoponline.com.

We look forward to welcoming 
alumni back in September for 
Reunion Weekend! Alumni and 
their families are invited to come to 
campus on Friday, September 16, 
at 1:00 p.m. for tours of the school 
led by the Alumni Association and 
attend the all-school Pep Rally at 2:00 
p.m. Later in the evening, Collegiate 
will honor the 2022 Alumni Award 
recipients and the Athletic Hall 
of Fame Inductee during a seated 
dinner ceremony in the Thornton 
Dining Commons. 

On Saturday, September 17, the 
Alumni Association will host a 
tailgate at our new turf field at 
Champions Trace, for our Middle 
and Upper School field hockey and 
soccer games. We will host the Victory Campaigns dedications for the Press Box, Sideline, and Scoreboard. 
Visit louisvillecollegiate.org for a complete schedule of events. Classes will celebrate individual parties at 
various locations around town during the weekend. If you are interested in helping with the planning of 
your class reunion, please reach out to the alumni office at 502.479.0345. 

Alumni Reunion Weekend - September 16-17

BACK-TO-SCHOOL SUMMER HOURS
Thursday, August 11, 4:00 - 7:00 p.m.
Friday, August 12, 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
Saturday, August 13, 9:00 - 10:30 a.m.

SCHOOL YEAR STORE HOURS
Wednesdays: 2:00 - 4:00 p.m.
Thursdays: 7:45 - 9:00 a.m.

The Glenmary Shop is the only retail store that donates its profits back to the school. It is managed and 
operated by Collegiate Alumni. Contact Catherine Gatewood Easley ’02 to volunteer in the shop!
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The Alumni Connection photo features current students whose parents, aunts, uncles, or grandparents 
attended Collegiate. This year was a record year with over 40 alumni and 130 students attending the event. 
Thank you to all of our alumni for coming to campus and joining us for the reception! 

Alumni Connection Photo

Dave Johnson ’94 and his children (l-r) Rheagan ’26, 
George ’31 and Jada ’29.

Megan Hoskins ’94 and her son 
Jack Hoskins-Harris ’22.

Austin Clark ’01, Lauren Carlisle Brown ’01, and 
Lauren Kaplan ’01.

Louisa Rietze Lewandowski ’90, Deedee Jordan ’65, 
and Kim Rietze Heinzen ’87.

Gretchen Clark ’67, Leigh Clark Reckner ’98 and 
Lauren Carlisle Brown ’01.

Edie Mapother Wells ’75 and Hilda 
Davis ’69
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2022 Legacy Recognition
One of Louisville Collegiate School’s long standing traditions is to honor legacies at graduation. Legacies are 
defined as current seniors whose parents, grandparents, and or great-grandparents graduated or attended 
Collegiate. Those seniors with other relatives who attended Collegiate are acknowledged separately as Collegiate 
Connections. We are proud to share the legacy graduates of the class of 2022, along with the names of their family 
members.

Elliott Lauren Abbott - 2022
Katherine Lynn Abbott - 1990

Parker Allen Beneke - 2022
Ashley Nicole Blacketer - 1990

Jayne Lee Bishop - 2022
Heather Lea Duffy - 1989

Hattaway Elisabeth Butler - 2022
Carrie Osborne Butler - 1990

William Wallace Cunningham III - 2022
Elleanor Gray Blakemore - 1925

Claudia Elise Goldstein - 2022
Caroline Faversham Goldstein - 1990

Jack Edward Hoskins-Harris - 2022
Anne Megan Hoskins - 1994

Alice Maria Lococo - 2022
Elizabeth Maria Dodd - 1990

Caroline McNeilly Mercer - 2022
Lois Keller Wolfe - 1933

Barton Whitney Ritchay - 2022
Elizabeth Whitney Miller Reutlinger - 1936

Shanti Rose Satran - 2022
Angela Kumari Singla - 1989

Maya Luella Maria Surrenti - 2022
Laura Porter Blackburn - 1985
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STAY CONNECTED
WITH ALUMNI

Share Your News 
We love to share your news with fellow 
alumni. Please tell us what you have been 
up to or update your contact information 
by emailing Catherine Gatewood Easley 
’02 at ceasley@louisvillecollegiate.org or 
visiting the alumni page on our website at 
louisvillecollegiate.org/connect. 

Did you recently have a baby? If so, let us 
know, and we will send you a Collegiate gift! 

Saturday, August 6
Turf Field at Champions Trace Athletic Complex

4515 Champions Trace Lane, Louisville, KY 40218

4:00 p.m. - Field Hockey
5:00 p.m. - Coed Amazon and Titan Soccer

                  ...and then we grill out!

COLLEGIATE ALUMNI GAMES
Join us for the

COLLEGIATE ALUMNI GAMES
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UPCOMING
ALUMNI EVENTS 

ALUMNI FIELD HOCKEY &
SOCCER GAMES

August 6, 2022
4:00 p.m. Field Hockey
5:00 p.m. Co-ed Soccer

Turf Field at Champions Trace
  

REUNION WEEKEND
September 16-17, 2022

Alumni Association Awards Dinner
Homecoming Games &

Victory Campaign Dedications

DONUTS & DONA NOBIS
December 16, 2022

10:00 a.m.
Alumni Hall

HOLIDAY PROGRAM
December 16, 2022

11:00 a.m.
Mary Rodes Lannert Athletic Center

IN MEMORIAM
Marianna Brown Barber ’48
Whitney Knowles Hardy ’47

Pamela Padwick Thompson ’61

THANK YOU, SPONSORS!

On June 7, we held the second KCD vs LCS 
Golf Scramble. It was a beautiful day for over 
100 golfers comprised of KCD and Collegiate 
parents, alumni, and friends to come together 
at Harmony Landing Country Club and show 
their support for both schools.

KCD vs LCS Golf Scramble

LCS team members (pictured l-r) Dave Johnson ’94,
Seth Gladstein, and Brian Cook ’94.

LCS team member Amanda McNally. 
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We are proud to welcome 13 new Alumni Legacies this fall whose parent, 
grandparent, or great-grandparent attended or graduated from Collegiate. From 
the admission office to parents, faculty, and staff, everyone plays a role in fostering 
the relationships in which alumni want to send their children to Collegiate!

Welcome to Collegiate - New Legacies

MARGARET BARR ’31 
Mary Rachael Lovett Barr ’99 

Mother

SHAI BORNSTEIN ’29
Michelle Bornstein ’93

Mother

VIVIAN CAMPBELL ’36
Sally Van Winkle Campbell ’62

Grandmother
Van Campbell ’93

Father

BEBE DAVIS ’34
Ann Price Davis ’69

Grandmother
Ian Davis ’01

Father

BRIDGES EASLEY ’36
Catherine Gatewood Easley ’02

Mother

RHODES GOLDEN ’34
Micah Daniels ’97

Mother

KITT KARTHA ’36
Virginia Haselden Kartha ’05

Mother

CHARLIE MANNING ’36
Emma Lambertus Manning ’04 &

 Kyle Manning ’04
Parents

LIAM MARCUM ’30
Sara Jane Farmer Marcum ’98

Mother

LIAM MINOR ’36
Isabel Corominas ’98 &

Billy Minor ’99
Parents

ABBY MOBLEY ’26
Bessie Schwab Mobley ’85

Mother

HENRY POSNER ’34
Emily Arensman ’02

Mother

MILANIA TALIS ’36
Mark Talis ’08

Father

Margaret Barr ’31 proudly displays 
her Collegiate acceptance poster!
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SCAN ME
TO DONATE!

Home of the 
Amazons & Titans

	» Locker Rooms & Team Conference Room
	» Restrooms
	» Concessions
	» Athletic Training Rooms
	» Squash Center: four courts plus viewing area
	» Golf Virtual Sports Lab: two simulators

GIVING
BACK Champions Trace

We are eager to begin construction on a 13,500 square foot 
facility that will elevate the experience for our Amazon and 
Titan Athletes - and their fans, adding:

Indoor Athletic Complex

For more information, please contact Stephanie Disney, 
Director of Advancement at sdisney@louisvillecollegiate.org
or 502.479.0343.Students who attended Collegiate Summer Programs enjoyed 

playing lacrosse on the new turf field this summer.



Louisville Collegiate School would like to thank the 
following corporate partners who have expressed 

their support for Collegiate’s students, faculty/staff, 
programming, and mission.

CORPORATE PAR T NERS

Baird
Orr Protection Systems

G O L D

B R O N Z E

B L U E
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G I V I N G  B AC K

MPI Printing
The Rental Depot
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BACK-TO-SCHOOL INFORMATION
We look forward to welcoming everyone to campus in August for 
the start of the 2022-23 school year. Scan the QR Code or visit our 
website at louisvillecollegiate.org for a complete list of summer 
reading requirements, school supply lists, and everything you will 
need to head back to school!

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: AUGUST 16

COLLEGIATE OPEN HOUSE EVENTS
Each year, Collegiate hosts several events for prospective families to see first-hand what 
makes our school such a special place. If you know someone who might be interested 
in learning more about Collegiate, please share our open house dates and contact our 
Admission Office at 502.479.0378 or admission@louisvillecollegiate.org. 

FALL OPEN HOUSE
Junior Kindergarten - 12th Grade
Sunday, October 2, 2022
1:00 - 4:00 p.m.

SPRING OPEN HOUSE
Junior Kindergarten - 12th Grade
Wednesday, April 19, 2023
9:00 a.m - 12:00 p.m.

LOUISVILLECOLLEGIATE.ORG


